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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday   Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, June 20th The Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time • Sacramental Anointing of the Sick • Parish Credit Union  Tuesday, June 22nd • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Pastoral Council • Zumba Exercise Class  Wednesday, June 23rd • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting  Thursday, June 24th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • School Board Meeting • Men’s Annual White House Retreat (Thursday-Sunday, Jesuit Retreat House, St. Louis)  Saturday, June 26th  • Sacrament of Penance   Sunday, June 27th    The Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union      Coming Special Events  • Senior Ministry Work Groups June 14th through June 26th Contact Whitney—314-664-9700  • Parish 5th Anniversary Celebration Saturday, July 24th Archbishop Carlson will be with us for Mass at 5:00pm  followed by Dinner in the Community Center.   Mass on Sunday at 10:00am. More details in the coming weeks. 

I ONCE HAD AN  accidental meeting with the Archbishop of Cuernavacca, Mexico.  Growing older and a bit frail, he didn’t often meet with groups anymore, but he called that day at the last minute to schedule a visit, if we still wanted to come.  We did and left as soon as we could.  He was  anxious to hear about our visit to his country, our experience of the lives of the poor, and what we thought about the story and struggle of the Church to make a difference.  When he spoke he was gentle,  humble, and sincere.  Clearly the Gospel was the light of his life, his plan for how to live each day.  One of us eventually asked him, “What can we do to help?”  I think he  surprised us all when he said, “Read what the bishops of your country are writing.”  Now I will be the first to admit that Church documents are not often— if ever—easy reading.  They refer to scripture a lot.  They teach, often one idea building a tradition of ideas going back hundreds and  hundreds of years, about war and peace, economy and politics, about life in our Church, our families and communities.  Always hard reading it seemed to me for the lack of good stories or pictures.  Ever since that visit though, I’ve thought a lot about this:  If we  didn’t like what he had say, then why did we ever ask the question in the first place.  Our passion for  doing can be born from and guided by thinking and  remembering as much seeing.  So lately I’ve been reading and sharing with you here a few things from the Pope’s recent pastoral  letter, Charity in Truth.  I’ve been thinking what he has to say might help us to know the future of our  parish—who we are, why we’re here, what God wants us to do. 

So once again I invite you to  carefully and patiently consider his words and what they might tell you.  Let me know.  The “astonishing experience of gift” — “gratuitousness” —  often goes “unrecognized because  of a purely consumerist and  utilitarian view of life.   The human being is made for gift, which expresses  and makes present his (each person’s) transcendent dimension.”  Ask Yourself:  How was my life a gift—a grace from God—for others this past week?  How do I want it to be a gift this week?  “Christian hope, …a powerful social resource at the service of  integral human development, ….”  “… encourages reason and gives it the strength to direct the will.” It is “a force that builds community; it brings people together without  imposing barriers or limits.”  Charity in Truth,  Pastoral Letter of Pope Benedict XVI  Spiritual Exercise:  In light of  today’s Gospel instruction to take up our cross daily and follow Jesus,  offer the following prayer.  As you do remember that every person— “for all”—living within the boundaries of our parish needs us to be consecrated in this love.  God our Father,  you are most holy and we want to show you that we are grateful.  When supper was ended, Jesus took the cup  that was filled with wine.   He thanked you,  gave it to his friends, and said:  Take this, all of you, and  drink from it:  This is the cup of my blood,  the blood of the new  and everlasting covenant.   It will be shed for you and for all  so that sins may be forgiven.   Then he said to them:  Do this in memory of me.  Eucharistic Prayer for Masses with Children I 
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       June 26-27  5:00pm  Eileen Mills*, Carol Oldendorf*, Dee Hooser, Mary Krsul, Jennifer Krsul, Laura Lucido, Judy Mantych, Mary Migliazzo, Tony Migliazzo-D  8:00am  Laura Petroff*, Larry Colombo*, Pat Stolte, Anne Schwanz, Marie Tabor, Frank Albers, Bernice  Parciak, Josephine Bono, Betty Easley-D  10:30am Janet Ulreich*, Mike Walsh*, Debbie Maue, Mary Nogalski, Marian Rosegrant, Judi Sams, Regina Anderson, Joan Cuidon, Linda Byrns-D          June 26-27  5:00pm Lynda Brand 8:00am Sr. Rose 10:30am Youth Group              June 21-25 8:00am Mary Masterson/Katy Moran     June 26-27  5:00pm Nicole Williams, Lauren Whittington &   Audrey Corbin 8:00am David Bober & Dan Gerhart 10:30am Grace & Bethany Bierman & Michael   Brooks         June 26-27  5:00pm VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 8:00am Mike & Steve Paro 10:30am Youth Group     

  MASS INTENTIONS   MONDAY June 21 8:00am  Jack Goymerac  TUESDAY June 22 6:30am  Homer Zigler  WEDNESDAY  June 23 8:00am  Lucie Penger        THURSDAY  June 24 6:30am  Madelin Flauaus  FRIDAY June 25 8:00am  Muriel Meinhardt  SATURDAY June 26 5:00pm  Blanche Plucinski  SUNDAY  June 27 8:00am  Shirley Sverra 10:30am Herman Krueger, Sr. 

Attention Eucharistic Ministers  Please advise Linda Schneider at 868-2374 of any vacations that you are planning so you will not be  scheduled as Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion.  Thank You 

Time with the Blessed Sacrament in the  Eucharistic Adoration Chapel is so  rewarding.  If you feel the urge to spend an hour of quiet time with Our Lord, there is a need for someone on Tuesday afternoons from noon to 1pm each week.  Please contact Linda Schneider at 868-2374 if you are  interested. 
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 ATTENTION ZUMBA CLASS  PARTICIPANTS  Zumba class begins at 6:00PM  Class will be held in the Community Center  Wear comfortable clothes and bring water!  Everyone is invited! St. Sabina Huels Hall Players present their Parish Play “LIFE WITH MOTHER” Sat. June 19th, Sun. June 20th, Fri. June 25th and Sat. June 26th.  Dinner shows available on Saturdays.  1625 Swallow, Florissant, MO.  For more information call 921-8712 

      THE MOST IMPORTANT MEAL  Like many people, you may be short on time, especially breakfast time.  But re-searchers say that breakfast plays an impor-tant role in helping you meet your recom-mended daily allowance of vital nutrients. Ironically, skipping breakfast is linked to being overweight.  How?  To compensate for what they have missed in the morning, breakfast-skippers may overeat at other meals. Here are some quick, convenient, and healthy breakfast ideas:  • Toast a waffle and add low-fat yogurt and fruit on top. • Eat your favorite low-fat yogurt mixed with cereal and fruit. • Drink a glass of low-fat milk with a cereal bar and piece of fruit. • Scramble an egg, top it with low-sodium salsa, and wrap it in a soft tortilla. • Try less traditional breakfast foods such as leftover pasta or pizza(my fa-vorite) or have a peanut-butter sand-wich with a glass of low-fat milk.  A Very Blessed Day to all of you who do Fathering in so many ways. S. Rose, SSND. RN 

Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry Summer Bowling League  Join us every Monday starting July 12 from 1:30—3:00pm as the Northeast Deanery senior Ministry  begins its Summer Senior Wii Bowling League.  This is a bowling league which travels from parish to  parish to compete against the other local senior  bowling teams.  We will kick off the season at Blessed Teresa of Calcutta (1050 Smith).  So please come have fun, socialize, and even get a little  exercise while learning to bowl interactively.  For more information or to sign up a team, please call Katie Lynn at 664-9700. Each facility/team takes turns hosting the event  Every week and then travels to another location each of the following weeks.  The facility who is hosting is asked to provide a reasonable amount of snacks and drinks for all of the participants.  Summer 2010 Schedule July 12  Blessed Teresa of Calcutta July 19  St. Martin De Porres July 26  Holy  Name of Jesus August 2 Blessed Teresa of Calcutta August 9 St. Martin De Porres August 16 Holy Name of Jesus 



Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                            June 20,  2010 

 

 
Please pray for the repose of the soul of  Bob Arnet, Homer Zigler  and all who have died this week.  May their souls and all the souls of the faithful de-parted rest in peace.  Amen 

Vatican Splendors A Journey Through Faith and Art May 15th—September 12th, 2010 One of the largest collections of Vatican art, documents and historically significant objects touring North America in St. Louis  The Missouri History Museum hosts this  Midwest exhibition of approximately 200 rare works of art and historically significant  Objects.  Many have never left the Vatican or been on public view before. Taken together these works explore how the papacy has influenced – and been influenced by – the world throughout the centuries.  Vatican art, history, culture and religion are presented through extraordinary works by masters including Michelangelo,  Bernini, Giotto and Guercino, and objects dating back to the first century. From the venerated relics of St. Peter and St. Paul to Michelangelo's art and tools used on the Sistine Chapel.   Experience 2,000 Years of Vatican Art and History  A $2 discount per ticket is available on purchases made  before June 30th, 2010.  There are additional discounts for groups of 15 or more.    When ordering by phone or in person at the Museum box office mention our parish name to receive your discount.  When ordering on line through www.mohistory.org or  Ticketmaster.com use the code word: Parish for discounts. Auditions for The Young Catholic Musicians  The Orchestra and choir of The Young Catholic  Musicians will hold auditions during June & July.  These young people (aged 10-17) come from 40 churches and schools throughout the Archdiocese of St. Louis.  They learn quality liturgical music and lead the music for Mass once each month at different parishes.  Singers and instrumentalists call Fr. Bruce Forman (314-231-7464) or Mrs. Mary Smith (314-962-9260) for additional information and to schedule an audition.  And you can find out about The Young Catholic Musicians at www.archstl.org/musicians. 

Sand Volleyball League  The Catholic Singles Alumni Club is looking for single or married players over 18 to join their co-ed sand volleyball league.  All skill levels are welcome.  Play at near Ladue and 270 on Wednesday Nights starting in mid-June. Interested?  Contact Andrea at 314-603-0773 or go to  www.csacstlouis.org/activities.html Woman’s Place is a safe and welcomingt drop-in center serving adult women in the entire Metro St. Louis area.  We have a special concern for women who are experiencing the effects of relationship  violence, offering crisis intervention, referral  services and support groups.  There are no fees for services and appointments are not necessary.  We are supported entirelyh by donations, grants, and our ongoing cell phone collections.  Woman’s Place is a 501(c)3 organization.  Come visit! 7372 Marietta Ave. Maplewood, MO 63143 Strengthen your parent-child relationship.   Learn more about practical, non-violent  parenting. An 8 week program Tuesdays, July 20-Sept 7 5:30pm—7:30pm Woman’s Place 7372 Marietta Ave Maplewood, MO 63143 Pre-registration is required.   Please call 314-645-4848  By July 12th 
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 Do you ever wonder how to live your faith in today’s complex world? Living our faith and understanding today’s challenges takes reflection, study, prayer and community.  All of these are offered in the JustFaith program, an intensive program that helps answer these questions.  Consider joining a group that starts this fall.  Come learn more on Saturday morning, June 26, at St. Patrick Center.  See www.ccstl.org for a registration form or contact Pat Dougherty at 314-504-3669 or pdougherty@ccstl.org.  We expect the workshop to sell out so please register early. Thursday, August 19, 2010 Topic:  Caregiving—Cradle of God’s Grace How to Truly Honor Your Child, Spouse, or  Aging Parent Without Losing Yourself in the Process  Who Should Come?  Anyone involved in  Caregiving of any sort, whether this Caregiving  Involves direct physical care, indirect care,  care, support care… whether their loved one is  living her or far.  This program presents the ten  fundamental universal principles of Christian Care- giving. Many of us are called into the Caregiving role with very little, if any preparation.  We want to help...we truly do; yet, we may often feel  conflicted.  Caregiving demands much of us; some of us are called to dive direct care, others distance care, still others a care of management.  We’re called to care for our children, our spouses, our  parents, and others.  Whatever type of we’re called to perform, we cannot forget to care for ourselves.  Jesus did command us to honor others but never asked that we dishonor ourselves in the process.  Caregivers receive a special grace, a stream of grace that uplifts and sustains us, protects and propels us closer to God.  Caregiving is essentially a faith  journey, a pilgrimage to our very soul.  Come learn some straight answers that help you serve others’ needs without ignoring your own. Contact the  Office of Laity & Family Life at 792-7183 or visit us at our website:  www.stlcatholics.org 

     “We don’t want to just be Sunday Catholics, we want our faith to be alive every day.   The group is all about reawakening the spirit of neighborhood and  the spirit of Christ”.  Father Jim Mitulski S T. NORBERT’S PARISH has invited us to learn more about the Neighborhood Church Community Movement — small groups meeting in homes to pray, to share faith, and to discuss ways of serving others — “encouraging lay people to build up their gifts and to build up the Kingdom of God”.  Small groups are more aware of the unchurched in their neighborhoods, more in a position to bring people back and new people to the faith.  They can also respond almost  immediately to the needs of the parish as a whole.  They are offering the following free information sessions for interested parishioners and parish leaders.  You can attend any one, several, or all the sessions.  I encourage everyone to think and pray about the value this might have for you  personally or for our parish.  If you would like to talk more about this or have any questions, let me know.  I have a short registration form for anyone who would like to participate.  Al-ways remember—the future of our parish is in your hands. St. Norbert  Parish  Saturdays 9:00am—11:15am July 10th Gospel Study & Gospel Sharing:  The Difference July 24th Leadership in NCCs August 7th How to Start NCCs— Gospel Sharing Methods C o n t a c t  F a t h e r  M i k e  f o r  R e g i s t r a t i o n  I n f o r m a t i o n  WASHER TOURNAMENT Knight of Columbus Santa Cruz Council #1215 800 E. Chanbers Rd 867-9727 June 26, 2010 Sign Up at 9am Tournament starts at 10am $25 Entry Fee Includes: Beer/Soda Hot Dogs/Chips 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time “If anyone wishes to come after me, he must deny himself and take up his cross daily and follow me.”   LUKE 9:23  We are not very good at “denying ourselves” in this society.  Our current economic situation is evidence of what happens when people think they can have everything they want.  Jesus calls us to set our own personal “wants” aside so that we have the re-sources to follow Him instead. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  

    Mary Temmel, Marge Tremmel, Mary Hogan, Frances Sway, Shirley Dascher, Bob Ritter       Bill Singler, Helen Herron, Lottie Phelps, Terry Pickins, Bob Seidel, Greg Murphy  Please Note  For your information: Mass is celebrated every Tuesday at 10:00am at the Missouri Veterans Home.  All are welcome!! 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $6,646.62 Loose Offerings $70.40 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $6,717.02 St. Vincent de Paul Society $692.00 Resident Openings at Little Sisters of the Poor  The Little Sisters of the Poor have been given  approval from the State of Missouri to add more nursing home beds to their long-term care facility.  This has resulted in openings in both our nursing home and independent retirement areas.  The mis-sion of the Little Sisters of the Poor is to welcome the elderly poor into their home as they would Jesus  Christ himself, and serve them with love and respect until death.  A resident must be at least 60 years of age and have limited financial resources to be  considered.  If you or someone you know might be interested, please call 314-421-6022 and ask to speak to Marsy Canino, RN, BA, in Social Services. 
Attention Men of Holy Name of Jesus Are you ready for more life?  Searching for a greater depth in life?  Gather with other searchers and seekers on a White House Retreat, the Jesuit retreat house over-looking the Mississippi River.  The retreat begins at 6:00pm on Thursday June 24 and ends at 2:00pm on Sunday, June 27.  The Lord invites each person He loves to “come aside and rest a while.”  To join group call Bob Stolte at 314-869-8147 Vinnie’s Autos, a program of the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul of Saint Louis, is a car donation and transfer program designed to help individuals and families secure basic transportation to facilitate  economic empowerment and enhanced health and safety.  Please help your neighbors help themselves and get a nice tax deduction at the same time.  Please call Greg Marino, Vinnie’s Autos  coordinator, at 314-881-6005,  if you would like to  learn more about the program and discuss making a donation. 
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 White House Women’s Retreats—Summer 2010  “Peace, My gift to you.”  Close your day planner, unplug your computer, turn off your cell phone and enjoy three days of peace surrounded by the beauty of White House Retreat as you are guided through the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius that are the keystone of the White House experience.  The fa-tigue of everyday life is something we do not recog-nizer until we allow ourselves the luxury of  uninterrupted rest.  You owe it to yourself to let go of the world and spend some quality time with our Lord.  Please contact Cyndi Barton at White House Retreat 314-416-6400 x 230 or visit   www.whretreat.org.   *  Monday, July 19th –Thursday, July 22  *  Thursday, July 22—Sunday, July 25 The Journey Home is one of many programs of conversion, imspiration and hope that can be heard on AM 1460 KHOJ, Catholic radio.  You will also hear shows such as Catholic Answers Live, Life on the Rock, and Father John Corapi.  Plus, the daily Holy Mass, the Rosary, and the Divine Mercy Chaplet.  For a program schedule and a free CD, please call toll-free (877)305-1234 
HNJ Bulletin Financials               May May % YTD YTD %   2010 2009 Change 2010 2009 Change  Parish Revenues          Offertory  Revenue  $38,980.63   $  46,671.10  -16.48%  $411,184.12   $   475,562.30  -14.00%    Other Revenues  $  2,220.30   $102,667.69  -97.84%  $215,144.12   $   209,873.31  2.00%  Total Parish Revenue  $41,200.93   $149,338.79    $626,328.24   $   685,435.61            Parish Expenses          School Expenses  $14,150.51   $  10,400.00  27.00%  $234,160.75   $   217,558.74  7.00%    Other Parish Expenses  $54,580.05   $  42,525.99  22.00%  $618,556.89   $   658,565.65  -6.00%  Total Parish Expenses  $68,730.56   $  52,925.99    $852,717.64   $   876,124.39            Parish Income/Deficit                              

HOLY NAME OF JESUS FINANCIAL REPORT 

Dancing is a great way to meet people and have fun while exercising!  The Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry is sponsoring a dance class taught by Minnie Schleinat.  The class will be held every 3rd and 4th Sunday from 2-3pm through September at Blessed Teresa of Calcutta (1050 Smith, 63135).  It will be held in the gym.  This free class is for all ability levels.  Please register by calling Billy Farhat At 314-664-9700. 




